ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Search Committee eagerly anticipates your feedback through the congregational survey as our congregation moves through the process of calling pastoral leadership. They are asking EACH person who attends SCOB to complete a survey, kids and adults alike.

Donations for Valley Mission Meals can be sent to the office along with the voucher on page 4 of your August newsletter.

Have Joys and Concerns you would like to share with your church family? There will be a special section in the monthly newsletter to do so! Please submit your joys and concerns to the office via postal mail or email Annie at: scobsecretary@gmail.com

There will be no in-person District Conference this year. This is being replaced with a series of District events that will be included in your upcoming September newsletter.

The Brethren & Mennonite Heritage Center invites all to join Worship in the Woods, a virtual vespers service released weekly on Sundays at 7 p.m. Services feature Nathan Hollenberg and Linville Creek musicians, Ryan Cooper, the Shenandoah Valley Biblical Storytellers, and more. Learn more and watch past services at: https://brethrenmennoniteheritage.org/summer-vespers

Contact Information

Interim Pastor J.D. Glick's email is idglick@verizon.net; Cell Phone: 540-421-6924

Church Board Chair Mark Lane's email is marklane37@gmail.com. Phone: 540-908-7299

Office Manager Annie Collins' email: scobsecretary@gmail.com. Office Phone: 886-8655.

Youth Communications Coordinator Amy Farthing's email is hokiebirdamy@verizon.net, Cell phone: 804-814-5515 **Interim Christian Education Directors:**

Brennen Gilbert's email is gilbertba.scob@gmail.com Catherine Sanger's email is ccs2038@email.vccs.edu

Church Website: www.stauntonbrethren.org